

## Dear all,

How much good news have you received in the last few weeks? Perhaps it's been less than you would have liked due to the ongoing global pandemic? Although restrictions are gradually easing, there is still much concern around what 'tomorrow' may look like.

This Sunday, we finish our sermon series on the book of Ruth – a series that reminds us that regardless of our situation God is always good news and is always at work in and through us, both now and for all our futures - do join us for our livestream on Sunday at 10am for this (or watch later on the Church's Facebook Page or Youtube).

#### **Church News:**

# Church Opening for Private Prayer

Another piece of good news is that St Mary's Church building will be opening this coming week for the first time since the lockdown began in March. Initially we will open for Private Prayer on **Tuesdays & Thursdays from 10am-12noon**.

To help with observing social distancing requirements, tickets (free) are required and can be booked by visiting the church's Events Webpage: <a href="https://www.eatonsocon.org/events/">https://www.eatonsocon.org/events/</a> - simply select the day (event) you would like to attend and follow the instructions. If you find tickets are booked out already, there is the option to book a waiting list ticket.

Soon we hope to open on Sundays again for services, so do watch this space for more good news coming soon.

## Weekly Challenge

Don't forget this week's challenge is to send a photo of a Rainbow to **Jenny@barrett.cc** by **Saturday 4 July 12noon**, which will then be included in Sunday's Livestream Service.

## Sunday 5 July 'Zoffee & Zea'

After Sunday's livestream service, please join us for Zoffee and Zea - a time of fellowship chatting with each other using Zoom. To join this time of fellowship, please email me (vicar@eatonsocon.org)

Under Aslan's paw, now and for all eternity!

Tim Vicar, St Mary's Eaton Socon